
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am writing to request $1,980,000 for the Corvallis Backup 9-1-1 Center. The entity to receive funding is 

the City of Corvallis, located at 501 SW Madison Ave, Corvallis, Oregon 97330. 

 

Funds will be used to purchase equipment for a fully functional emergency backup center with critical 

systems to include radios, Computer Aided Dispatch, and phone lines that are fully independent of the 

primary 9-1-1 Center. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the center will provide 

redundancy for emergency response services, allowing a seamless transition of call center operations and 

the uninterrupted protection of communities in the event that the primary 9-1-1 center is rendered 

inoperative. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding is for purposes described in section 1701(b)(8) of the 

Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). I certify that I have no 

financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

______________ 

Val Hoyle 

Member of Congress 

 

 


